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ead note at the hettem at the interview"  

when I met him he waentt 0hrie HaniEx he wae Martin and

prehahly even had another cede name then I eannet remember

what it wee"

He came te Eape town" It weuld have been in the early 1960teu

Cape Tewn wee in turmeil heeauee after Sharpville I think one

0f the higgeet upheavale in the country wee in Cape Town"

Thet'e where the huge march in town teek place" It wee led by

Philip Kogeana hut Philip Khegeana wee in tact eleeping in bed

when the march etarted and eemeene wake him up and ruehed him

up t0 the front ef the march but he had the preeence to appear

ae a epekeepereenu The city wee turned up eide dawn" when the

people went heme the army wee told they weuld negotiate the

next day" When they woke up the next clay,I the army wee

eurreunding the locatieneu The ewe wee elem in turmoil heeeuee

we had he 1 the leading erganieatien fer a long time and new

euddenly the PAC had emerged in the public eye and really

giving expreeeien t0 the tremendeue anger amenget Black

Capeteniane who in that laet decade had been euhjeeted te

fereeieue applicatiene tn the peee leweu

   
.rUntil then atrieane had lived tecether with Celeured peepien

white people all ever Eape Town and the paee lame were not

applied here" In that eenee it wee phyeically much freer part

Of the country and part of the gevernment plannei te

ratienaliee apartheid and farce it everywhereEl wee te eneure

that the Neetern Cape wee euhjeeted tn the eame rigid
eyetematie paee law eentrel 0f Atrieene am the reet 0f the

ceuntryu At the eame time African women whe'd eecaped the

name; lawe were new alee being eubject te the paee laweu

Lecetiene were being eetahliehed tor etrieane to live in and

there were foreed remevale end peeple were being expelled tram

the area" There were a lot of indignation and thie wee given

expression in the campaign led mainly by the PeC in weetern

Hape"
Beth the QHC and the PQC were banned" went undergreund end the

Pe6 revived lhvmuelvvu with the erganieatien celled Peqo that

had a very ecattered kind at a leaderehip and in the end ee it

happened I defended literally hundrede at their membere and it

wee clear that it repre"nted great eepular courage and

willingneee to attack police etatiene and placee mt white

powerg white eupremacy but they were very eaeily infiltratei

and they had no meaningful eucaeee at all" That wee 62963"

Chrie had come a little earlier than that"

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

Mew the eituatien there wee that we were teld that yeung chap

Martin Mani who wee ceming t0 join me" He' hean at Fort Here

and he wee a etudent and we were very happy" in the eHC we

had lute ef werkere and trade unieniete but we had virtually

had ne intellectuale" There were two intellectuale in the

atriran community in Cape Town,l ene wee Jee.3h Hhatle whe

werk": in the heekehep and he'd been in the tarty in the 30"e

and the 40"e" Then he went ever to the liberal partyu

 

   

  





Thomae ngehya elem joined the liberal party and few the Feet

it weuId be working claee peeple end who gave quite a lot of

euppert to the AME" But we didn't have that kind of

articulate Ieaderehip to link up with the werkihg claee

Ieaderehip in the Cape then" Qe when we heard that thie very

well theught 0f yeuhg etudeht wee coming we were aheelutely

delighted" He had family in the weeterh $mpe and hie father

if I Femember eerrectlyn belonged to the wee called the

vigilant aeeeciatieh in Lahgau Lehga wee what need te he the

languane of the time called a Native Iecatien that had been

" tnhIIehed" I think in the 1930'5 and until the 1950'e wee

relatively epehed ee the paee Iewe weren't applied there and

people ceuld go in and out quite freely" I need te go there

quite often" We ueed to u .I hewepaperey I need te vieit

peeple" Then untilEl it would of prebahly the late 1950'e I

remember the ceurtn the em called Native Cemmieeieher'e court

wee ih Lehga end in order te get thereEl I wee told I would

have t0 get a permit ae I drove in and I refueedu I eaid ae

eh advecate I wee entit .i te have free acceee te the ceurte

and I aheelutely refueed" The peveen in charge knew me quite

well and he eaid Advecate 5acke I beg yeu I want yen to take

the permit" He waeh't trying to refuee me the permitn he wee

trying te terme me to take a permit and I wee eayihg me a

matter at principle it the court ie there we dentt need a

permit t0 attend ceurty the eeurte muet he opened to

everybody" I might mention one of the pereenss;H I'm fairly eure

0f thie act whem I defended wee Chriete dad whe wee a emall

time trader in the area and hecauee he weuldn't play along

with the autheritiee M playing along meant could he anything

frem hrihee to be political comfortable" He belonged to a

thing called the Ilahga Uigilant eeeeciatien" That really

repreeehtedn wee like a rate peyere eeeeciatienEl except that

they didn't pay Fat e" If I remember eerrettlyy I am fairly

eure I am Vightg he wee charged with being a nativeEl he traded

unlawfully and they had te preve ih ceurt that he wee a

hativeEl that wee part of the elemehte 0f the ettencen it wee

the language et the time and it I remember eerrectly the iteme

that were ere ented in court me proof that he thaded with

thinge like ehee Iecee" beet pelieh end eandlee" $0 that wee

the crime that he had cemmitted trying te eell all the

merchandiee to the peer" In fact he wae acquitted hecauee

tt:-.n ceuldhtt preve that he had been actually trading" he I

dreve out of the Heurty met 0? Lahgan there I eaw the barrow

end the trading wee taking place near the court 200 yarde

awayy they ceuldh't preve that he wee actually trading"

Chrie had an uncle in Khayamahdi Location me it wee called in

QteIIehheeeh and he wee kind et a etalwart ah ewe eupperter

end he UVQaWj""5 mGWtnge theren Chrie'e made waeh't a
prominent QHC figure ae eueh but he wee a great eympathieer

and eupperteru In any event Martin turhe up and within the

ssstnar't szsymcze czrf: time (:10 .. i (:Iecl he wee actual 1y g(tZIItng te ezit-z-rl'.t..1.r.ea-

here" He wee deihg full time peliticel werk and he

'""ah1iehed a very good werking relatiehehip with Arehie
SE ..l:)(-:-?l::.(:).. (51l"t::l'1:i.t-:-r wee a hr'i II.II.:i.ar'ut "fitelcl wcwker and ' the

twe at them they revived the ewe and wher we me": t3 meet

hecauee at that etege we heal,I it wee mainly the party seep 



 

 



undergreuhd which wee funcztieningn It wee funetiening"
I Han remember Fred Carnieen wee there and elexander and Chrie
and erchie end myetlt:n the namee that I remember" Theve were
other peeple who eitheV left earlier OH"

Chrie and Archie would keep um informed and we wehe able te
liaiee with the nentre with Jehanheeburgy we had thie kind of
Secret cemmunicatieh with Je'hurg eheut developmente in the
tewhehipe and it heeame clear that the eH0 wee new eetting
iteelf ae a dominate terce in the efrican community hecauee 0f
juet very eelid ergenieetienu New at the time Chrie Martin
wee very quiet and when he joined ue I muet may I didntt think
he'd make it" He juet etemed tee eeft fer the undergreuhdSI
ite a teugh life of city etruggleu He wee very well manneredEl
with a eeft voice and thoughtful and I euppeee one could uee
the phraee very well behaved like a product of a very geed
hearding szsczheelu It name through in hie demeaneuru He leved
ideae but he threw hi gllt inte practical erganieing and in
that eenee he wee qui." different from meet 0% the Fort Hare
leadere we met before who were brilliant and elem vevy fecueed
into etudent pelitice and that weuld he the normal Fort Hare
type fecue whereae Chriet waentt intereeted in that at all"

erchie knew the etre zeg he knew the peopley he knew the
methede ef etvuggle and didn't etart the theory" Arehie
etarted with where the people were and they made a very
powerful combinationn They eventuallyEl it would be Feund
about 19$? where we ueed t0 meet en the mountain eide under a
tree where Fred ueed te eay to our executive heardreeme whieh
wee a big eeh tree and eemetimee the rgin would be pouring
down and we ueed te take all eevte mt eecret meaeuree juet to
get together coming tram the different parte of cape Town"
Funny even to thie day I don't want to eay where it wee" New
we are epeaking nearly 30 yeare afterwarde but eemethinge are
etill em eeuretu I etill d0 not want to eay where it wee"

We had an erganieatien ealled the wwwww youth eeciety we had
that had ineerpereted a numtar 0f yeung people" meetly white
in the 1950'e etarting off with UCT campue but moving off the
campue" Dennie came in a little later and Dennie wee a very
practical pereon" He need to fix the lighte in our partiesEl
inetell the mueic and anything that required hande on and I
would be among the big talks 59 make epuuxhee and $0 en" end
when it came to going t0 the leie-z-r'tgjreuncl,I that kind of
eepavatien mt functiene centinued" We never meked what Dennie
wee deing and he never teld ue" Juet twe thing that I recall
but I de net knew whether Chrie wee involved" He might have
been" One weeEl I wae a very keen mountain ciimber and I wae
aeked to take a greup 0t aheut 20 young people fer a etiff
walk en the mountain" I teek them uphill and dewn dale" I
wee very tit" They were exhaueted" they were aheelutely
knocked eut" what really get their geat wee here wee thie
yeung white guya out walking ee that really gave them the
energy and the nerve te keep up" They were aheelutely knocked
out" what they did not reali"? wee that every Sunday I ueed
to go hiking and walking" Then a little while later I wee
aeked te meet memewhere en the Natienal read and eemeene elee
eomewhere elee and I went t0 Malmeehury and to give eeme talke 
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en Hietery end pelitieel ecenemy"

we met in tente and nobody told me what it wee all about and

Denhie we like the cemmender in charge and Leekemart Ngudle

featured very etrengly in that peried and wee like in charge

at the actual elaee and I can etill remember it wee in

Decembergit wee very het and I had a friend whe wee etaying

with me in Cape Town at the time" Ne hadn't mean each ether

fer year and yeareu l eeid I'm going off" I didn't eay where I

wee going and it wee very painful for her" I eeuldn't even

tell her I had a eecret" end we all get arreeted hut hefere

that l etill remember it wee very hot in the tent and people

were needing eff and Leekemart wee talking" Leekemart had a

little etick and he would give them a little crack en the lege

te wake them up" I e Ldy" Leekemert if I am putting them to

eleep I need to get the crack with the etick teen" He eeid ne

n0 H0" yeu have come all thie way and they muet lieten to you"

So we were all arreeted and releeeed ene by when I am really

eure that if the cape had eeme at their people in eur renke

and they actually wanted them te eecape t0 join MK ee that wee

part and parcel of the whole thing" ??? In the eventg quite a

few of them left and did join MK" Phyllie you might have met

eeme ef them when they were releaeed they were captured in

Zimbabwe and eeme of them whe would of been in Cape Town would

have hatn with them"

 

  

  

lt wee eemetime in 19529 Shrie and Archie were in a car that

wee etepped in a readhleekg maybe the cope had a tip off and

they found emu underground leaflete in the beet of the car"

The driver and $hrie end erchie were charged and l wee defence

couneel"

 

I tried a technical defence" l aeked fer particularen They

were juet charged with furthering the ehjective of the banned

erganie(tien and the ANS 0f euuh end eueh a day em I aeked in

the legal term en hew did they further the ohjectivee and they

refL i te give ue theee deteile em I attacked the charge

eheet hefere the magietrate and teek the technical defence

that they weren't properly tried heceuee they weren't given

cieteulsagI eencrete detaile ef the charge and l wee fairly

convinced that we weuld win en appeal but unfertunately we get

the twe weret judgee in the atmeephere 0f the time and that

cemhinetien totally pre prmeeeutien and very very heetileu

They confirmed their cenvie .0n and eentence and they both get

18 monthe er eemethingu Ne applied for bail whieh wee granted

pending appeal" They went underground" They eeeepedu

   

   

  

 

We had a big debate and their attitude wee that if they go in

fer 18 menthe" theytll never come eut again" They wanted te

(-2-? 533 (II 6:". II) (-2? u

The enly time I ever frequently ae an advocate l defended eHC

people cemrades and ethere end I never ence violated the

L.Jh55 the ethiee 0f the prefeeeienu Thinge that I did no

need te knewyl didn't went to knewy didn't eek about in the

way that any advocate weuldnit do and that wee dealing with

literally humerede and hundrede 0f peeple frem eH$g PACH $QCP9

liheraleEl independente and en en" 1 wee only very particular"

The enly time I ever feund that l eeuldnit he aheelutely
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faithful to the ethice of the bar in relative to what I regard

the total eppreyeive eyetem but neverthe 33 within that

acceptable rulee wae in relation with Chrie and Archie and I

helped them find a place in the underground" They etayed with

a chapEl you might actually try and get hold of him now" He

eelle carpete new" You muet find out if he ie willing to

reveal" He got in contact with 0hVi$5 heIe very proud of the

fact that fer a few weeke that Chriet and Archie etayed with

him he wae a etudeht thehg a leeeer guy" They had a little

cettage hear the railway line in Rehdebeech and etudente dige

emmething like that but quite a charming little place" They

had to keep a very low profile and they jumped ball and cepe

were really en the look out foV them and we had to keep them

etrictly out at eight" Archie wee the one who got very

impatientn he demanded that we ergahiee the tvaneter to

Johahr.ahurg ae moon ae poeeihleu Chrie wae much more laid

back and in that eenee ehowed a better temperament" He took

it in hie etrideu I didn't see them, I got meeeagee from

PeterEl juet eaying that erchie ie very agitated and demanding

that we were not deihg eheugh to get them met. It wae very

difficult to eetahl ih centact with Jehanneehurguwe couldh 't

juet pick up the phehe and the people were out and I didn't

know where" I had a typewritev eemewhere and juet in paeeihg I

came back to Cape Town I went te Chapmahe Peak I wae driving

paetu I euddenly Vernez-nmher'ecl,I it could of been about 1963 I

went there,I I took thie typewriter which I actually bought in

Durhany a Reyal hliteu it hae a very emall type eo you could

pack a let into emall epace and I threw it over the clitty had

for the envirehmeht but very important for eatety for they

were cloeing in.

I didnet hear about Chrie about 1966 when the

Nahkie campaign etarted" I know that afterwarde when he came

to Lendohn Qtephahie Kemp tape recerded long interviewe with

him" $ome of it wae publiehed" '

Phyllie ie talking m hot too clear!

The etutf I maid about leokihg after Chriet and all the reety

yeu've got to ceneult with me hefere it ie ueed"

I eaw him once or tin' in London but I would he eut meet of

the time and he wae telling the etory to $tephanien Then the

next contact that I remember would have been when I wae in

Maputo" we kind 0? met up there" we alwaye had a great

attactioh for each other" we've been in the undevground in

Cape Town together with theee young guye like eettihg out ae

it weren political thihge and I felt very proud at it wae my

mate from Cape Town who had rieeh t0 euch an important

poeitieh in the eeuhtry"

we then met in Maputo$ I think that he wae dieappeihted to
find out that I waeh't in the party anymere but that paeeed

fairly quiakly" Then I wae aeked after the Maeeru maeeacre it

I would put up with them tery wae it two or three children in

my flat" I maid off ceureeu I juet eeem to recall Dimpo and

Chrie arrivihgy I wae on the eecend or third floor and I had

like a eteel gvid outeide my front doory to it took me a 



Cuba House
a.$$$$$aa$$$$$$a
 

Storeroom

 

  
Bedroom Enlarged

 



little while to openy they came eepevately hut arrived at the
eame time and thie wee the firet time that Chrie wee eeeing
Dimpho eince the attack" He'd been maybe in engola or Lueake

or eomewhere eo there wee tremendoue hugging and talking and

Dimpho wee telling the etovy of the attack" Itm trying to

unlock the lock and I'm lietening at the eame time and ehe wee

eaying you know Chrie when they were ehouting 'Ehrie Hani we

are coming to kill you' ehe eaid ehe etarted ehaking and it

wee her daughter Neil who grabbed her and eaid mummyy you

remember daddy told ue that if the Boere attack ue that we

muet lie down flat and ehe wee deecribing how Neil her young

daughter who muet have been about 11 at the time pulled her

down the ground and ehe gave a very objective accountll you

know lying there and they heard the ehote next and they heard

the feet coming up,l the Boere marching up the etaire and then

the ehote next door" eoreaming and the eoldiere marching out

again and then the tiret voice they heard wee from the
neighboure and ehe eaid 'you remember the Du Preez'e or

Haeohe' we alwaye thought they were epieeu et fivet they

wonderful to ue and they took ue into their place and they

gave ue tea and they eupported uss;El you know it wae a very

human kind of preeentation" In any event Dimpho then etayed

and the three children with me for another year, for quite a

long time" It wee wonderful having them there"

  

thllie M Did they go to echool there?

They went to eome kind of" I think Neil went away eo it wee

juet the two younger onee and Dimpo wee looking after them and

ehe gave the houee a very warm kind of a feeling" It wee juet

the three of them or four of them in one little room but eo

heat and organieed and nice and Chriet would come and epehd

eome time" I etiII remember he left a book behind" It wee

the Good Soldier Svejkn I don't know how many military

commandere Feed the Good Solidev Svejk but when he wee reading

ity he wee chuckling away and chuckling away" It'e by a Bzech

writer" Haeek and ite about an ordinary good eoldier in the

firet wovld war and ite very anti officer and ite very

hietorical end ite totally anti heroic" It'e a claeeic anti

war thing you know"

I-y
Phyllie M Do you have a copy of it:

Hey but you can get it" Then I remember Chrie wee epeaking to

me ahout the importanoe about the code of conduct for the ANS

and when Uliver Tambo aeked me to help with the code of

conductn Chrie wee the one who gave me a briefing about the

kinde of problemeg everything from people eent him to murder

and eeeaeeinateBI to mutihyn to etealingy to etahhingy to rapey

to drunken driving" He gave me a very vivid picture of the

whole ecale and range of thinge end thie 1e very very helpful

in the claeeification of different kinde of oftencee" I then
diecueeed with him the whole way that MK could deal with

prohleme in their rankeu Thie wee before 85" It wee after the

mutiny" It wae before the Kahwe Conferenee" It waehft intended

to deal with the mutiny ae etuzh,l it wee intended to introduce

legality into the organieetion and pr'ounzeclur'ews;,I proper

proceduree, eo we adopted the code of conduct"



r . .h.

Phyllie w have yeu get e copy 9f that? I t
I juet can't rememheF Ihow: Again he wee a very etrong
eupperter of having a code at conduct and of legality' in
organieationeu He once epoke t0 me about the mutiny? it wee
very etrahgen I waeh't a military pQV$OH end I recall eayihg
to him that I juet knew what I had read in bookeu The firet
thing you d0 1e end the mutiny and then you diecuee what gave
rise to the mutiny and here wee I telling a military hereon
hew t0 eppreaah them" It wee a kind of erregaht confidence"
Phyllie w and did he Iieteh?

:
He wee intereeted in what I eaid" I don't know if it even
worked that way" I juet know that in Mecambique that it hgd
heehg they had mutiniee in different etmgee end their appreaqh
wee very much" The firet thing ie you eetahlieh the diecipli '
of the armyEl yeu reeetablieh, you reaffirm" Yeu don't jue'
leave it at thatg then yeu find out why and you take ver
thorough etepe it heceeeary and I paeeed that on to him"
don't knew if it influeneed them at all"

He wee alwaye buoyant and cheerful and en on and when he wee
etaying there a lot of people would come up" I took them to
the heachn I can't remember epecificallyu I can't remember
theta I can't Femember him going to the beach" He wae e0 huey
at the time and he had a ehort time there em I don't knew if
the family did" I ueed t0 leve taking $euth efriuane out t0
the lnewmmgI you had to get out of eitting indoere and talking
pelitiee all the time" Then I remember Chriey after Kebwey wewere driving back from Kabwe t0 the Lueaka and I wee in the
eeme hue me him and everyone wee very humyant" It wee a
wonderful centerence but when it etarted effn everyone wee e0
tehee and Chrie wae like the leading epirit on the hue and he
wae eheutihgn 'yee comradeen a whele week without booze and
look how fit you areg ite 'fzantaetic,I we ehould have mere
centerencee and get you off the hoeze fer lenger and he wee in
very eparklihg term and people were laughing" It wae Chrie and
Jackie $elehe who wae en the hue and Jackie wae a great
humereue and they were playing off each other"

Now Chrie in the chairg when the Kahwe conference etartedy I
think fivet Dan Tloeme wee in the chair and then emmebedy eleetook every failed t-H'tqltuail.1y,l the third pereen took evev5 failed"There wee ah unruly crowd" everyone wanted to epeek and thenChrie took over the chair and juet euddenly people epeke to
two mzihuttaass,I cemradee your two minutee 1e up" he wae
eheelutely firm and the conference get gming and peopleeceepted it" He had autherity and humeur and he wee coneietentand that wee very impreeeive" He and Thahe both had thatcapacity t0 really preeiden hot in that kind of" if ene couldepeek aheutn if I could uee thie terminelegyn it wee an 01dtaehion African way where you lieten to everybody and the telkget very muddled and it goee on forever" Then it wee the newtaehien efrican wayn peeple wanting _tQ pueh ahead,-getu-quick

' (SHE? cite itme I. 



Phyllie w hmw many daye did Kahwe Iaet? It wee five dayey I

think"

PhyIIie Wand hew many peeple were there? Theve were about 250

people" There were a few frem ineide but it wee mainly from

engelan Tanzania" Zambia and a few of me trem Mozambique and

all ever the world"

Phyllie M do you knew why the repreeentativee from Tanzania

weren't allowed to repreeeht Tanzania?

Hey I know baeieelly it wee a well prepared cenferenczeBI with

Iete 0f documehte which we diecueeedn I knew in Mecambique we

had eIeetione and I wae one 0? the candidatee and I think we

had twe peeple and three reeervee and I didn't make ity

neither the two prihmiplee nor the three veeervee" It wee

very democratic" The pereeh who get the higheet vote in Maputo

turned out to he a peliee epy" In any event I denet knew what

happened in Tanzania" It wee a difficult area and people were

dieperevd and there were eeme prehleme in Ieacler'sshipH

eepecially at the echeel and quite a let 0t anger" but that

wee one of the hreveet achievemente of Kehwe hecauee there wee

a let 0f demecratic preparation and that'e why I knew for all

the prohleme we had in the eNC aftev we returned in 1990 I

knew that eur conference in Durban weuld reviee the whole

demecratic way of handling thihge

 

Uhe of the big debatee ef the conference wee who would get

more veteeg Chrie 0V Thahe" Shrie get a ceupIe of mere vetee

t hen Thahey hut Thehe get (:ll.t:'L'l'.t-:-r a let e'f' vartt-z-rss; am we I I and

intereetingly eheugh that wee hefere Thaho made a very geod

interventieh eh eahctieheu That wee after the vetihg had

cleeedu That wee an intereetingg hietmric etery that the two

at them" I think they were at echeol tegether and they ended

up in Lueaka tegether and they both courted Dimphe" She wee

ehe at a gheup coming frem Beeute eeht te Lueahe to

 

SIDE TNUH

To me it made a lot at eenee" I think Chrie wanted te he a top

leader" That wee a czhamgjta-r:l the Chrie in Cape Town in the eavly

eo'e wee very medeet almeet differential" the Chvie now after

we Feturhed wee highly peliticieed net juet in the

conecientioue eenee and at ene etage" I'm juet giving my

epihieh new" He felt that the maee feeling in the

organieatien wee that we were epehdihg toe much time an

emphaeleing hegetietiehe and not enough empheeieihg the haeie

intereet 0f the membere and I etilI recall actually an NEC

meeting it would 0f heeh aheut 8? when we were getting feelere

from Qeuth Africa and I think Thehe eeid eemethihg t0 the

effert of yeu knew they muet feIIew theee thinge up et what

peeelhilitiee exiet and thrie intervened to may in fact what

we muet d0 1e ktap in teuch with OUV own memberehip firet and

then we can mett with all these other people and J0 Medeei wee

the ehe whe actually teak the middle peeitieh and eaid there'e

ho reaeen why we eheuldn't do both"

  

  

 

In the 1990'e he wee expreeeing" articulating the reel



 

under house arrest on his release from prison in 1967. Luckily
for him his home was in Lesotho, and he was able to establish
an identity and a legal practice.

With the repression that followed the massacres, of 16 July
1976, droves of children and South African agents went to
Swaziland, Botswana and Lesotho.

Lesotho the poorest of the three, historicallyrenowned for its

attitude to refugees, welcomed this added burden. Govern-

ment figures gave the figure of 10 000 refugees.

I certainly agree with that figure as mostof the aforesaid did
' not register with the UN agencies. In fact if my memory serves
me at all the accords with the UN were signed in 1978.

Lesotho was assisted with schools and laboratories, but

nothing to compensate the financial burden we placed on this
puny mountain kingdom.

The DepartmentofInterior (Home Affairs ) created a depart-
ment headed by Mr. Mokhele to Cater for our various needs.
Dealing with so many township youth was a new experience
for him. He was very British in his approach. Stuck to the letter
of the law. Enjoyed his power over us. Hewas always courteous
to me, even though he did not understand an 'Indian' refugee
from SA. 'You could have a Mercedes Benz,' he argued.

Oppressed we might be, but we came from a highly indus-
trialised, high Tech society. We may have been denied much,
butwe were aware ofmuch more. When a lift was installed into
a new block of offices in which the government's Legal Aid
facility operated, poor Basotho who had never been out of their
country found difficulty using the lift. Women sat down on the
floor, one urinated, when a young refugee happened to be on
a lift with us. The young man laughed uncontrollably while I
sought to help the woman. Despite my scolding he could not
stop laughing at the sight of a woman fearful of a lift.

These were children brutalised by apartheid. Who stood up
to their torturers and many were killed for it. Their tolerance
level to authority was minimal. It tookmuch counselling by the
ANC to help the youth in exile. Young children in the care of
both their parents, in normal homes are beset with ordinary
problems ofgrowing up, howmuchmore when so many ofour
brutalised youth were far removed from family, loved ones
and a familiar environment.

Except for the likes of Canon John Osmers, who gave his
home, telephone andmeagrefood supplies to all ofus. His little
van carried young refugees around Maseru. He remembered 



 

teelinge amonget the memberehipe amenqet the real people but I

did get the impres len that he wae new in the political game"

It came through 1n a little way when we had a meeting at the

Univereity of Cape Town in euppert 0f the hunger etrikere and

he came dewn and juet the way he marched in and he eat himeelf

e0 that he ceuld he phetegraphedu He wae very aware en

pelitice and modern pelitiee hae a let t0 do with

preaentatien" image and em on and I weuld eay that Qhrie wae

etrengly inte that and I didn't alwaye ft . cemfertahle with

it te he quite henessstEl partly hecauee it dldn't cerraepend to

anether kind ef Chrieu

e peeeihle explanatien to what wee happening wae that he would

have liked to he the preeident 0f the awe and it wae clearly

undereteed that he and Thabe were the two chief candidatee and

he had enermeue pepularity and eupperty eepecially en the

greundn But fer that very reaeen hecauee he repreeented what

the newepapere called the radical wing" It meant that it

created purcnnlemes;,I internationally and with wider eectere in

$euth Afriuan eeclety and em on" end a rather unfortunate

eeparatien wae beginning to emergeEl focueing en two

pereenalitiee whereae the mevement needed hethn It needed that

graeereet contactEl it needed cenetant remindere where we came

from" what we were all about" New I never had any doubt that

Chrie wae completely capable of the whale vieien and I

remember at ene etage at the MEG I turned round hecauem Chrie

wae in the newe alet fer what we call hard line epeeche and I

eaid Chrie yew have a wonderful emilen why can't we eee your

emile mere oftennw he juet kept a pas ive face" Atterwarde we

are geing te eee h:e emile and he juet charmed peeple

tremendeuely and he laughed and hie laughter became ae a

greater work in the etruggleu

Then when the congreee wae held in Dttrtuan,l there wee a fear

there mould be quite eevere divieien created in the mevement

it we were forced t0 cheeee between Chrie and Thahe" The whole

picture of the leaderehip wae leaked at in a bread way and by

making Cyril the eecretary5 I think had hepee and wae giving

all eerte e? premieee by all eerte 0f peeple em $yril wae like

the mainetream broadly eupperted pereenality whe took ever the

eeeretary general and I think it could have eaeily have paeeed

threugh thrie'e mind that in fact Cyril wae far more likely

fer that very reaeen te he Hadiha'e eucceeeer ae preeident of

the GNU and if he felt ae it were a vecatieh to he a leader

and if he felt a little bit cenetrained" eimply being in the

ANC in terme of the very bread vieien 0f the 9H0" It made a

let 0f eanee enee J3 wae etricken down with cancer for Chrie

to take over ae a general eecretary to have a powerful

difficult peeitieng a certain meaeure 0t independence and te

he a ten leader in the ceuntryn I knew that there were a

number at peeple in the ANS leaderehip who were very werried

aheut thie and they knew Chrie wae immeneely popular" They

felt that it ceuld he divieive" I didn't think it would he

divieive at all:I 0n the contrary it eetahliehed better

relatienehip between the party and the QHQ and once Chrie

became the leader ef the partya Some may how he became leee

teneen leee eharp in hie preeentatimn and etarted ineieting on

bread vieien which hee alwaye been hie approach and I eaw 



 

 

  
 

in Lesotho when it can be done cheaply in the border town.
When the price of housing rocketed in Maseru, people could
stay in Ladybrand cheaply. But those who opposed apartheid
would not and could not.

The only area ofwork that embraces a few hundred Basotho
is the civil service, police, and the army. It is the biggest
industry. This is paid for by taxes, the customs union and
certain machinations of miners wages arrived at with the
mining houses.

As a legal practitioner, I met many a client who had been
inflicted with miners pthisis (TB) and were sent home without
any support. No pension. With a Mosotho name, South
Africans obtained the good offices ofa chiefwith a similar name
and were given a piece of land. N0 such luck in apartheid SA,
the land of his birth.

Theyfound a home here. Pensioned workers,who took their

pension in one fell swoop came across and invested in a home,
a butcher's shop, or vegetable stand. So there was a vast array
of South Africans 'exiled' in Lesotho, not seeking the assistance
of the UNHCR.

In thelate fifties,AndersonKhanyile and ElizabethMafeking
sought shelter here from banishment. With the emergency in
South Africa in 1960, many South Africans, after the massacre

at Sharpeville, sought refuge in Lesotho - both ANC and PAC
supporters. Khalaki Sello, imprisoned for two years for mem-
bership etc of the ANC escaped to Lesotho after he was placed 
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ordinary mortals, their colleagues.

The other area that the Catholic Church lent its expertise was
in health. It has clinics and hospitals all over the country and
provided this service to the colonial government as well as
independent Lesotho. The health resources that an impover-
ished Lesotho could provide were minimal. After the South
African sponsored coup which toppled Chief Jonathan in
January, 1986, the SADFbuilt a hospital for Lesotho's paramili-
tary unit. The health needs of Lesotho are indeed acute.

Other Christian churches exist, some with similar supports
' to the national life of Lesotho inboth health and education. One
gave us Canon John Osmers, Father Michael Lapsley and some
caring people on a little mount in Masite. The barefootedNuns
in Masite are super human beings.

The land surface is mostly rock. 60% of its surface is stone,
and is the home of the goat that provides mohair for its limited
industry, which is controlled by South Africa. Young Basotho
children, fondly called herdboys, tend the cattle and goats at
different cattle posts in the mountains. Their formal education
is neglected, their loneliness from home compounded by the
bitterly cold winters with ONLY tattered blankets covering
their emaciated bodies, for protection. One, Helen Brauer, of
IVS, International Voluntary Service (UK), organised their
learning under an UNICEF programme and became their
friend. She was a very special person and gave them her talent,
her love and so much of her time.

'Herdboys' are also the butt end of lightning storms. Their
deadbodies tell of the danger that stalks them in the mountains.

The 40% arable land caters for both habitation and agricul-
ture. Much of the soil is carried away by the rivers and storms
due to the nature of the terrain and'overgrazing. Agriculture is
limited. You cannotseparate the Basotho from their cattle. Even
a Minister of State kept them at the back of his home in Maseru
West, the home of the Basotho elite and the Diplomatic corps.

White South African farmers 'assist' with tractors, seeds and
fertilisers at a price that increases the Basotho farmer's indebt-
edness and reduces them to the status of unpaid servants.

Very few Basotho nationals control trade and commerce in
their country. These concerns are in the hands of South African
conglomerates that have located their stores in the middle of
Maseru etc. A big store in South Africa would have its counter-
part in Lesotho.

On its 12 borders, it has towns on the South African side
where every service is found. Why set up a motor repair shop 


